

News from the Warrens in

Issue #13.

October 2018

News & Prayer Update

Family News

We apologise for the lateness of our newsletter this time, but we have been so busy over the summer this has been the first time that we have been able to take time to write to you. It is amazing to think that we have now been living and serving the Lord here in Malta for five years. Many things have changed in that time, but the Lord is constant, He never changes.

It's been a few weeks now since we were over in the UK celebrating Debbie & Nathan's wedding. Although we were only able to spend a couple of days with them, we enjoyed the wedding and were so happy for them, The small village church where they got married was packed and the Pastor preached the gospel message. Everyone said what a lovely ceremony it was and we wish them both a long, happy and blessed life together. It was also good at this occasion to be able to catch up with family and friends that we hadn't seen for a long time.



Debbie & Nathan



In July, our granddaughter Bethany had her first birthday, but because we were unable to get away during the high summer season we flew over to be with her in early May.

Also in July, at the St Paul's Bay festa, we enjoyed a night of fireworks which we watched from the beach. The firework display normally starts around 10pm but the main event starts properly about an hour later and is amazing to watch. The display rivals anything you can see on TV over the New Year.

Pete is still working in the bank and is enjoying his new job. His hours of work fit in well with church and he never has to miss a Sunday morning service, so is still able to preach and

teach regularly.

This year we are planning to spend Christmas in Leicester with Debbie & Nathan and will be there for ten days. Two days after Christmas we head back to Malta and Debbie & Nathan are travelling back with us to spend the New Year here. We are looking forward to seeing Jo and our granddaughter Bethany again over Christmas and hopefully get to spoil her - which is what grandparents are for - and to spend some time with our family.

Church & Ministry News

Our church has seen many new faces this year and it is encouraging to see young Christians grow and mature in the Lord. They have been very eager to go out into the local area to evangelise, and so last week as a church group, we went out in pairs and distributed over 1000 tracts to people and homes. We pray that as the locals receive the Gospel that this will speak to their hearts.

During the summer Pete has had the opportunity to appear on one of the local TV stations. A sister from the church, part of the worship team, is very well known on the island as a talented singer and has even appeared in the Eurovision Song contest. She hosts a few television programmes where she not only sings but also shares the gospel. Our Pastor regularly guests on this programme, and so far Pete has been able to appear twice to share his testimony and do some teaching from the Bible. The programme is aimed at locals and is in Maltese, but Pete was able to be interpreted and he has enjoyed this and is looking forward to doing more programmes in the future.



B&B Project

This year has been our busiest time with the Bed & Breakfast. We know we are blessed to be able to share our home with a wide variety of people. This year so far we have had Italian, Swiss, French, Spanish, Polish and Russian guests. At the moment we have a Scottish couple with us from Edinburgh and next week a couple from Germany are due. We are keeping the B&B open through the winter and will only be shut over Christmas and New Year, so if you would like to enjoy some winter sun just contact us to check availability. During the long hot summer we have been making good use of the swimming pool and even though it is outside, we hope that the weather will be warm enough for another few weeks for us to enjoy it.



If you have enjoyed reading our newsletter why not drop us a line and let us know. It is always encouraging to hear from you and we trust that you will keep us in your prayers as we pray for you. Every blessing to you all, much love,

Pete & Jayne

Some of you have asked how you can support us with a financial gift. The easiest ways to get gifts to us are:

 Direct to our UK bank account either over the counter or by telephone/internet banking. Please drop us a quick email if you use this service so we can check safe arrival. Account details:

HSBC Bank

Sort code: 40-47-04 Account#: 51433210

Account name: P D Warren

• Or through our website: www.voice-faith.com Follow the link to 'sowing into the ministry' where you will see a donation button. By using this facility your gift can be made by debit /credit card or online Paypal account.

PLEASE PRAY FOR US

- that God will supply all our necessary living expenses.
- for our church, pastors, elders and leaders.
- Pray that our contact with the locals will bring them into a relationship with the Lord.
- Pray for our girls, their partners and families
- for God's direction as we go forward for Him



CONNECT WITH US - We would love to hear from you!



E-mail: peter@voice-faith.com



Facebook: Voice of Faith Ministries International



Skype: pastor.peter67





Twitter: **@VOF_Ministries**



+356 2157 0109 +356 7944 3464 (mob)